
    
 
 
July 1, 2021 
 
MODIFICATION RE: Space Coast Transportation Planning Organization Bicycle & 
Pedestrian Master Plan – Jackson Avenue Complete Street (Satellite Beach) 
 
To Whom it May Concern, 
 
In 2019 the Space Coast TPO adopted the current Bicycle & Pedestrian Master Plan 
(BPMP). The plan analyzed the existing conditions of the transportation network and 
prioritized bicycle, pedestrian, and trail improvements according to the needs. 

Jackson Avenue was identified as an opportunity, but was not a priority at the time of analysis 
and plan development.  The City of Satellite Beach has conducted a study and is in the 
process of developing plans to enhance bicycle and pedestrian access through a complete 
streets project.  Due to the City’s efforts, access to schools and parks, and expressed 
community interest, the Space Coast TPO will be modifying the BPMP to include Jackson 
Avenue.   

Attached is a letter of support from the City of Satellite Beach, requesting that the project be 
prioritized within the BPMP. 

This BPMP Modification memo will serve as an addendum to the currently adopted Bicycle & 
Pedestrian Master Plan and the identified improvements will be incorporated into future 
updates to the BPMP as needed. This modification is consistent with the goals and objectives 
of the BPMP. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Georganna Gillette 
Executive Director, Space Coast TPO 
 
cc: Sarah Kraum, Senior Transportation Planner, Space Coast TPO 

2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way, Bldg. B 
Viera, Florida 32940 

Telephone: (321) 690-6890 
Fax: (321) 690-6827 

www.spacecoasttpo.com 
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